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 SOLID WASTE BY-LAW AMENDMENT 

 ACS2015-COS-ESD-0005 CITY-WIDE 

 

REPORT RECOMMENDATION: 

 

That the Environment Committee recommend to Council the enactment of 

By-Law 2015- xxx, as an amendment to By-Law 2012-370. 

 

Mr. Dixon Weir, General Manager, Environmental Services Department (ESD), 

and Ms. Marilyn Journeaux, Manager, Solid Waste Services Branch, ESD, were 

present to respond to questions about the purpose of the By-Law amendment, 

one goal of which is to ensure the health and safety of waste collection workers, 

who may be at risk from materials improperly placed in the waste stream for 

disposal (i.e., used needles).  Following Committee discussions, the report 

recommendation was put before Committee and was “Carried” as presented, 

with Councillor Chiarelli dissenting. 

 

CARRIED, with Councillor R. Chiarelli dissenting 

 

 


